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President’s  Letter 
 

 

Hello everyone, 
  The Saturday Stitch in was fun and productive as 
usual.  Several participants finished at least one project 
including myself.  My sister will be very happy, LOL.  I 
noticed several ladies working on donation quilts so maybe 
we will meet our monthly deadlines.  My first donation is 
only from my stash which is a challenge to keep myself 
from buying more fabric.  As many of you understand, 
HAHA.  
   If you had a chance to attend the day meeting with 
Rachel I am sure you went away with a new 
technique.  Rachel and Charlie are always trying to simplify 
things or find a better way to make sewing fun. I know from 
experience.  Then we viewed amazing quilts at the night 
meeting from Rose and Tom McGowan.  Paper piecing can 
be intimidating for some but it does make precise 
quilts.  Give it a try, its pretty easy when you get the hang 
of it.  
  It looks like the day members will get their shop on this 
month instead of a day meeting.  A trip to Tiny Stitches and 
lunch at Cafe33, who can complain?  Fabric and food, a 
great combination!  I'll be at work but thinking about the fun 
I am missing.  Never fear we will have a great time at the 
night meeting with Art Quilting by Ruth Ann Yax.  It will be 
an inspiration I am sure. 
  
See you soon. 
Have a nice day! 
Tina Corbitt 
 

2015 Officers 

 

President – Tina Corbitt 

Vice-Pres. – Libby Armstrong 

Day Secretary – Broach Winsley 

Night Secretary – Dori Holt 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Standing Committees 

For 2015 
 

Historian 

 Bonnie McLain 

 

Librarian 

 Broach Winsley 

 

Membership 

   Denise Allee 

   Joyce Trew 

 

Newsletter 

   Caryl Knox 

 

Programs 

 Linda Jones 

 Annie Kellum 

 Emma Parker 

 Linda Herren 

 Doreen Thornton 

     Caryl Knox 

     Jill Stroer 

 

Publicity 

     Erna Kriigel 

 

Sunshine 

 Irene Gardner 

 

Telephone 

 Queen Esther Smith 

 

Ways and Means 

 Albertha Brown 

    Emma Parker 

    Rachel Phaneuf  

Membership 

Total Paid Members: 64 

 

Day Meeting 4/09/15 

Members Present: 13 

Visitors: 0 

Door Prize Winners: Bonnie McLain, Dori Holt, Annie Kellum, 

Jill Stroer 

Night Meeting 4/23/15 

Members Present: 40 

Visitors: 3 

Door Prize Winners: Tina Corbitt, Paula Miller, Emma Parker, 

Patti Howell 

 

The day meeting on May 14th will not be at Hunter Park. 

We will be meeting at 10:00 a.m. at Tiny Stitches Quilt Shop. 

Bee News 

 

May 21st Bee will be held at  

Dawn Feist home: 

5425 Mill Valley Drive 

Douglasville, Ga .30135 

770.942.3573  R.S.V.P. Please. 

Lunch will not be served. 

Annie Kellum 

anniekell@yahoo.com or  

770-851-1096. 

 

 
  

May Birthdays: 

 

Jeanne Andersen   5/6 

Caryl Knox   5/24 
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Ad Hoc Committees 

 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 

 

Challenge Quilt 

   Dori Holt 

 

Community Service 

 Emily Poole 

 Diane Johnson 

 

Christmas Party 

 Loretta Ford 

    Caryl Knox 

    Rita Perez 

    Brenda Senn 

    Dawn King 

    Dori Holt 

 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Patti Howell 

 

Golden Scissors 

    Gail Ford, A.M. 

 Ann Groves, P.M. 

 

Photographer 

 Charlie Phaneuf 

 

Saturday Stitch-In 

    Ann Groves 

    Vickie Hecht 

 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 

Community Service  

IT'S BABY QUILTS FOR 2015 

 

Our project is to honor new lives born right here in our community. These 

helpless new humans are like spring seeds ready to burst forth into potential. 

Like the new growth we see everywhere, these lives give me hope. 

Three baby quilts were delivered to Wellstar Hospital.  They were truly appreciated 

by the parents of the little ones.  Diane and I are working on a labeling system.  Keep 

the quilts coming as we have promised at least 3-4 per month.  Please make the 

quilts a minimum  of 36" by 42" please.  

Each quilt needs to be washed when you finish it,  so that the babies are not 

exposed to the chemicals in new fabric. If you are unable to launder your 

donation,  just let me (Emily) know and I will do it for you. 

Happy sewing, and thank you. 

Emily 

Challenge Quilt 
 

 

Hopefully all of you have checked 
the website and reviewed the rules for the  
Challenge Quilt.  The rules are simple and 

leave LOTS of room to express your              
creativity and talent.  

  
In recognition of the                                   

Guild's 25th anniversary, 
 I'm hoping that we have the  

best participation ever! 
 

Dori Holt 
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Treasurer’s Report 

April 2015 

 

Beginning Balance               $ 8,245.38 

Deposits: 

   Saturday Stitch–In                        $110.00 

   Ways & Means                             $433.00 

    

Disbursements: 

    Refund for Mildred Adams          $ 30.00   

 

Ending Balance                            $8,758.38 

 

Beverly Mahle has stepped down as our guild  
treasurer. The board has approved Loretta Ford  
as our new treasurer. 
Until further notice, if you need to be reimbursed for 

any expenses send to Tina Corbitt  

CRQG Program News 

 

The list of the 2015 programs, workshops, and 
Saturday Stitch-Ins are posted on the website. 
 

 

 Our May 14th, day meeting is a field trip to Tiny Stitches 
in Marietta and lunch at Café 33. For those of you who 
are new to the guild, when we have a field trip we go 
directly to the quilt shop that day. There will not be a 
meeting at Hunter Park.  
 
We will meet at the shop at 10:00. We will start out 
with a demo or two by Maetha and then we can shop. 
Call up a quilting buddy so you can carpool with friends 
to the quilt shop. The address of the shop is 2518 E. 
Piedmont in Marietta, 30062. 
 
On May 28th, our night meeting program is a trunk show 
by Ruth Ann Yax.  She is an art quilter who specializes in 
thread painting. She will return to our guild on Saturday, 
September 19th, to teach us a beginning thread painting 
class. 
 
Looking ahead, we have our 25th  anniversary 

celebration in June. Jodie Davis is presenting her quilt 

documenting project at the June 11th, day meeting. Be 

sure to download the information and check out the 

video’s that explain her project. We would like to 

encourage as much participation as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Georgia Celebrates Quilts 

June 11-13, 2015 

10:00am – 6:00pm 

His Hands Church 

550 Molly Lane 

Woodstock, GA 

www.ecqg.com 

 

Quilt Symposium Classes & Show 

May 28 – May 31, 2015 

Flat Rock, NC 

www.westernncquilters.org 

http://www.ecqg.com/
http://www.westernncquilters.org/


Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild: May 2015 

  

 

 

 

 

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 
Day Meeting, April 9, 2015 

 

Libby Armstrong called meeting to order. 

Minutes were approved as written in newsletter. 

Treasurer reported our balance is $8245.38 

People with birthdays were recognized. 

Charlie and Rachel Phaneuf will present our program today on quilting techniques.  DVDs are for sale for 

$1.00 by Ways and Means.  April night meeting will be trunk show by Rose and Tom McCowen.  They will 

teach a paper piecing program in August day meeting. 

May 14 is our field trip to Tiny Stitches.  Meet there at 10:00  We will eat lunch at Café 33.  May night 

meeting is Ruth Ann Yak.  There will be NO MEETING at Hunter Park on May 14. 

June day meeting will celebrate our 25th anniversary.  Jodi Davis will present a program called GO TELL IT 

AT THE QUILT SHOW.  Each of us can bring 1 quilt and have 3 minutes to talk about it and be videotaped.  

Videos will appear on Jody’s blog. 

No reports from newsletter, historian, library, Christmas Party. 

Membership:  64 paid members, 23 present today.  Door prizes:  Bonnie McLain, Dori Holt, Annie Kellum, 

Jill Stroer. 

East Cobb Quilt Show will be June 6 and 7.  Advance tickets from Denise are $8 vice $10 at door. 

Next Bee will be at Diane Johnson’s.   She has great salads! 

Community Service:  Emily Pool said she needs 3-4 baby quilts a month.  She received 3 today. 

Georgia Quilt Council:  August retreat at Charlie Elliot Center. 

Charlie said photos are on web. 

Saturday Stitch-In will be this Saturday, April 11, 9-9. 

Challenge quilt details are in newsletter and on website. 

Sunshine:  Royce Kunz had a stroke on a trip and is in hospital in Spartenburg, SC. 

Doris Hahn died today.  Florence Pinkerton is recovering from surgery and her husband has had a set back 

with his cancer. 

Ways and Means:  Drawing today for microwave set and tote bag with rulers.  Linda Jones donated lots of 

fabric which is for sale.  Albertha is doing a fantastic job with Ways and Means !!! 

Hydranega Festival:  June 6-7.  We want 2 quilts (flower theme) from each member.  We have a large area 

to fill at Woodie Fite.  Libby is in charge of photos and entry forms; Jeanette Koval is in charge of time slots 

(3 people/slot); Rita Perez is in charge of drop off and pickup. 

Silver Comet Quilters is having a workshop with Pat Wise on Monday April 20 and has invited us. Pat Wise 

is the teacher.  She has at least one book on neutrals.  If you are interested, contact Debra at 

xsnut@comcast.net. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Broach Winsley, Day Secretary 

mailto:xsnut@comcast.net
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 
Night Meeting, April 23, 2015 

 
 
Tina called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Minutes, as posted in the 
newsletter were accepted.  April birthdays were recognized. 
Treasurer's report - $8606.38.  Rent will be paid at the beginning of May. 
Bee Keeper - April Bee was a success at Diane Johnson's.  May Bee will be at the home of Dawn Feist.   
Bring your own lunch. 
Challenge Quilt - Rules are posted on the website.  If you have any questions call Dori Holt.   
This is a chance to let your creativity shine! 
Christmas Party - The date is December 3, 2015 and will be held at Atlanta's Finest. 
    Christmas committee to meet on Monday April 27. 
Community Service - Emily delivered 3 baby quilts to Wellstar.  She said that they are truly appreciated by the 
parents of the little ones.  She and Diane are working on a labeling system.  Keep the quilts coming as we have 
promised at least 3-4 per month. 
Georgia Quilt Council - Patti reviewed information on the conference/retreat which will be August 12-15 at the 
Charlie Elliot Wildlife Center.  For complete information check GQC's website or call Patti Howell. 
Historian - No Report 
Librarian - Broach has an EQ book available for purchase. 
Membership - 40 members and 3 visitors present.  Door prize winners were Tina Corbitt, Paula Miller, Emma 
Parker and Patti Howell. 
Newsletter - Remember to have articles in by 12:00PM on Saturday the 25th. 
Photographer - All photos are on the website under the Gallery tab 
Programs - Our guest speakers Rose & Tom McCowen were introduced and also information given about the 
workshop they will have in August.  May day meeting will be a field trip to Tiny Stitches.  Do not come to Hunter 
Park.  Anyone attending will meet at Tiny Stitches and should be there be 10:00AM.  May night meeting will 
 be Ruth Ann Yax. 
Publicity - Erna Kriigel has made a couple of changes in the Chapel Hill News to emphasize our meeting times/
dates.  She is also planning ways to take advantage of social media to reach more newcomers. 
Saturday Stitch In - Only 11 people showed up for the stitch-in on April 11.  The next one is planned for No-
vember.  Members are encouraged to come for a good day of sewing and fellowship. 
Sunshine - Irene thanked everyone for their show of concern.  If you know of anyone in need of a little sunshine 
in their life, call Irene. 
Telephone - Queen made her calls 
Ways and Means - LOTS of goodies to buy raffle tickets for.  Joyce Trew won the FQ pack. 
New Business - Tina announced that Bev Mahle has resigned as Treasurer for medical reasons.  Loretta Ford 
volunteered to take over and the Board was unanimous in accepting Loretta.  Until Loretta can be added on the 
account, see Tina if you have any business with the Treasurer. 
Old Business - Diane Johnson has packets to go to several quilt shops in the area publicizing the Guild's  
display during the Hydrangea Festival.  Members have volunteered to drop them off as they go there to 
shop!  Thanks!  Call Diane if you plan on visiting a shop and see if she has it on her list.  Libby Armstrong  
handed out entry forms for members to fill out if they plan on displaying a quilt/quilts at the festival.  This is a real 
opportunity to make our Guild known and share our talents.  Entry forms are also on the website under 
"Announcements".  Jeanette Koval has a sign up sheet for members to volunteer at the festival on June 5-6.   
A minimum of 5 people at a time are needed.  Even if you can only stay an hour or two, your participation is 
needed and appreciated.  Also, if you are available on Friday, June 4, to help set up you can let Doreen 
Thornton or any of  the above ladies know. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Dori Holt  
Night Secretary 
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Golden Scissors ( Pieced—P, Long Arm—LA) 

April 2015 

 

 

Day Meeting April 9th—submitted by Gail Ford 

   

Jeanne Andersen— Pretty in Pink, SP 

Broach Winsley— 3 Baby Quilts 

Patti Howell—  3 Baby Quilts 

Annie Kellum— Circle of Nine (9), GS,MQ 

 

 

Night Meeting  April 23rd—submitted by Ann Groves 

 

Ann Groves—  Trip Around World/Split Rail Fence, GS, MQ 

Vickie Hecht— Mystery of Love, GS 

Dori Holt—  Mr. Blue Eyes, GS 

Paula Miller—  Purple with Embroidery, GS, MQ 

Sarah Sorenson–  My Happy Quilt– Bright, GS,MQ 

Caryl Knox—  Baby Quilt (Charity) 

Janice Reno–   Bunny Table Runner, MQ 

Ramona Tucker— Baby Quilt 

Tina Corbitt–   Sister Quilt 

Erna Kriigel–   Crackers (Charity Hospital) 

Joyce Trew–   Grandson’s Deer Wall Hanging 

Melanie Cardell— Monster Baby Quilt 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Quilt Exhibit 

 at 

 The Penny McHenry Hydrangea Festival 
Saturday, June 6th - Sunday, June 7th  

9:00am to 5:00pm Daily  

Woodie Fite Senior Center 

8750 Dorris Rd 

Douglasville, GA 

 
We need volunteers to meet and greet the people coming to enjoy the beautiful quilt exhibit. Share 

your love and enthusiasm of quilting with others. 

Contact Jeanette Koval with your name, phone number, email and the time slot you are available. You 

may signup for more than just one hour. 

We will need at least 5 people on the floor at a time.   

 

Please arrive at least 10 minutes before your chosen time. 

 

Saturday, June 6th   Sunday, June 7th 
9:00am – 10:00am    9:00am – 10:00am 
10:00am – 11:00am    10:00am – 11:00am 

11:00am – 12:00pm    11:00am – 12:00pm 

12:00pm – 1:00pm    12:00pm – 1:00pm 

1:00pm – 2:00pm     1:00pm – 2:00pm 

2:00pm – 3:00pm     2:00pm – 3:00pm 

3:00pm – 4:00pm     3:00pm – 4:00pm 

4:00pm – 5:00pm     4:00pm – 5:00pm 

 

jeanettekoval@gmail.com  or 404-542-4910 

 
 
Our website has the information and Entry Form under “Announcement” Tab.  

Entry must be postmarked on or before May 16
th
, 2015. 

mailto:jeanettekoval@gmail.com
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Saturday Stitch-In 

       Coming in November 
 
 

9:00am—9:00pm 

Ike Owen’s Community  

Center @ Hunter Park  

Douglasville, Georgia  30134 

 

 Covered Dish Dinner @ 

5:00pm 

Ways and Means 

 

The Team will raffle Long Arm Quilting for  

$5. @ ticket. 

The quilt size limit is for a queen.  

The ruler tote will be 
            raffled at the May night meeting.   

Congratulations!! 

April Winner of  fat quarter collection —Joyce Trew 

 

Newsletter 

Information needed by May 30th 
to be included 

in June’s Newsletter 
carylknox@bellsouth.net 

 
All pictures available on Gallery.   

T 
The LINK  is included in the 

Minutes. 
 


